
UPPER OXFORD TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION 

APRIL 5, 2010 

 

 The Upper Oxford Township Planning Commission held their regular monthly meeting at the 

township building, 1185 Limestone Road, Russellville, PA at 7:30 P.M. on Monday, April 5, 2010. 

 

 Members present:  Christine Nibouar, Sam Reyburn, David Underwood, Karl Herr and Jane 

Daggett, Secretary. 

 

 Others present:  Betsy Huber, Scott Rugen, Charles Fleischmann, Frances Reyburn 

 

MINUTES – Motion was made by Karl Herr, seconded by Dave Underwood and carried to approve the 

March 1, 2010 Minutes.  MOTION CARRIED. 

 

AGRICULTURAL SECURITY AREAS – The Township has been notified by the Agricultural Land 

Preservation Board that we are required to complete a seven-year review of our agricultural security areas.  

Our last review was re-adopted on July 14, 2003.  A listing of the names and parcels included in the 

agricultural area were presented to the Planning Commission members for review.  The members reviewed 

the list and instructed the Secretary to submit written recommendations to the Board of Supervisors within 

forty-five (45) days.  Motion was made by Dave Underwood, seconded by Christine Nibouar and carried to 

accept the review list with changes and submit to the Board of Supervisors.  MOTION CARRIED. 

 

MULTI MUNICIPAL – Karl Herr gave an update regarding the Multi Municipal task force.  Members 

discussed the sewage in Russellville and if Upper Oxford Township would be hooking up with one of our 

future, planned subdivisions.  Would be a possibility. 

 

ALTERNATIVE ENERGY – was discussed by the members.  Preservation board will not allow wind 

turbine on property in the preservations. 

 

ADJOURNMENT – There being no further business, Motion was made by Dave Underwood, seconded by 

Sam Reyburn and carried to adjourn. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Jane Daggett 

Secretary 

 

 


